FACILITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        DECEMBER, 2016, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 7

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Belleville East, Carmi, Christ Our Savior at Evansville, Columbia, Mt. Vernon, Kaskaskia College, Southwestern Illinois College
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Clinton
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 1
    PARTICIPANTS – 21
SAE AET Workshop, 9-12 Grade Students, Christ Our Savior at Evansville – 21
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 8

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
FCAE Staff Meeting and Christmas Party, Springfield
Website Maintenance Conference Meeting with Programmer (2)
University Council Meeting, Springfield
State TeachAg Result (STAR) Grant Meeting, Springfield
IAVAT Legislative Sub Committee Meeting Conference Call
SIUC Agricultural Education Advisory Council Meeting Conference Call
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – 976
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 10
Reviewed Ag Ed Facility Improvement Grant Applications
Wrote Letters of Recommendation for Tim McDermott and Kaskaskia College
Prepared for Meetings and Presentations

Managed and Maintained the Website
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv
Assisted Individuals in Completing Work Experience Letters for CTE Licensure with Stipulations
Organized Storage Area
Completed Monthly Reports
Discussed Agriculture Teacher Vacancies with Administrators
Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

University Ag Education Council meeting was very productive.  Glad to see the university staff getting together with FCAE staff and ILCAE chair, Doug Hanson, to develop solutions for ag teacher recruitment and retention challenges.  Mater Dei and Chester High Schools have inquired about starting agriculture programs this next year.  ILCAE and ICAE are meeting separately now with active participation meetings.  Ag teachers and students continue to use Ag Experience Tracker(AET) for SAE record keeping, chapter websites, and teacher accountability of hours beyond the school day.  I do hope that the FFA Board of Directors makes a statement to only allow this record keeping program for all students.
